
 

 

 

TO:  Legislative Finance Committee 

  Amy Carlson, Legislative Fiscal Analyst 

FROM:  Angela Nunn, Administrator 

  Gambling Control Division 

DATE:  September 3, 2019 

SUBJECT: Solvency of the Gambling License Fee Account 

 

Division Overview 

The Gambling Control Division (GCD) is responsible for regulating all forms of gambling in Montana except for the 

lottery and horse racing and has enforcement responsibilities for illegal gambling.   

Division funding  

Statute provides that, “Revenue to fund the expense of administration and control of gambling as regulated by parts 1 

through 8 of this chapter must be derived solely from fees, taxes, and penalties on gambling activities, except the 

gambling activities of the Montana state lottery and the parimutuel industry.” (Mont. Code Ann.§23-5-110(3)) 

GCD is primarily funded by gambling state special revenue from the collection of license and permit fees for gambling 

activities.  The division receives 29% of its budget from the Liquor proprietary fund for the services provided to the 

Department of Revenue, Alcoholic Beverage Control Division and 3% from the Tobacco Settlement fund for the 

tobacco tax investigation services provided to the Department of Public Health and Human Services and Department 

of Revenue.  

 

GCD is currently working with Department of Revenue, Alcoholic Beverage Control Division to determine whether 29% 

is an appropriate level of funding or if an increase is warranted based on growth of the alcohol industry and level of 

services provided by the division.  The percentage was established in the early 2000’s and has not changed since its 

implementation. 
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Revenue Distribution 

GCD collects revenue from several sources – primarily taxes and permits.  While the division collects over $65 million 

dollars a year, GCD retains only approximately 4% of the total which is deposited into the gambling license fee account 

(state special fund 02074) to fund division operations. 

 

 



Solvency of the Gambling License Fee Account 

The revenue collections into the gambling license fee account have varied over last four years with slight increases or 

decreases (1-2%).  The revenue projections for FY20 and FY21 are based on a four-year average. 

The expenditures exceeded the revenue collections in two of the last four fiscal years which caused a decrease in the 

fund balance. 

Based on projections for FY20 and FY21, the estimated ending fund balance in the gambling license fee account will be 

$890,419 at the end of the biennium. 

 

 

Proposed changes 

The division is working with the Gaming Advisory Council to consider legislative changes which would provide a long-

term solution to the division’s funding situation and declining fund balance.  A proposal will be presented at the 

Legislative Finance Committee’s September 2020 meeting. 

The division is open to recommendations from the Legislative Finance Committee. 

 


